PLANNING/WORKING COMMITTEE MINUTES
MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Planning/Working Committee Meeting held on Monday 21st December 2015 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 6.30pm
PRESENT:
Cllr’s. C.F. Smith – Chair, K. Watkins – Vice Chair, K. Hanmer, D. Plant and H. Smith.
P/871 Apologies  
Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr. Shirley Reynolds (prior appointment)
P/872 Disclosable Pecuniary Interests
There were no Disclosable Pecuniary Interests declared.

P/873 The Minutes of the Planning/Working Committee Meeting held on 29th September 2015 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
P/874 To consider Planning Application 2015/1095 – Erection of a single storey side and rear extension, alterations to roof to form living accommodation, installation of 2no. dormer windows and 4no. roof lights and erection of front porch at Torrin, Moss Road, Wrockwardine Wood.
It was RESOLVED to object to this application because of concerns that it could become a house of multiple occupation and cause further traffic and access problems.  It was agreed to point out that drainage of the land needs to be looked at very carefully as there has been flooding previously at this site and the possible proximity of mine shafts needs to be considered.
P/875 To consider Planning Application W2015/1104 – Erection of a single storey side extension and replacement conservatory with associated works following demolition of garage and single storey side extension at 50 New Road, Wrockwardine Wood.
RESOLVED – not to object to this application, but to point out concerns that the two side window will overlook the neighbouring property.  It was agreed to express concerns that the submitted plans were unclear.
P/876  To consider any Planning Applications received after publication of the Agenda.

There were no further planning applications.
P/877 Any other items of information or Items for the next agenda   
a) A notice of full planning permission granted was received for the conversion of a public house into two dwellings at the site of The Trench Tavern, Trench Road.
b) The Chair informed members that the application for the Sutherland School site was deferred at the recent TWC Planning Committee meeting to allow a site visit.  The Chair said that he spoke at the meeting and requested bungalows for the elderly should be built on the site, that there should be no three storey houses and Trench Community Centre site should not be included in the plans.
P/878 Date of the next meeting   As and when required.                                                                                               
The meeting closed at 6.55pm
Signed ………………………………………….

Date ………………………………
              Chair                                                                                               
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